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Message from the Principal 

 

Term Progress and End of Year Activities 

We have just passed the halfway point of Term 4 and the teachers and students are focusing on literacy 
and numeracy learning outcomes now that face to face learning is back. There are some great exam-
ples of K-6 quality learning showcased in this newsletter so keep reading!  

It certainly has been a disrupted second half of the year with many planned school activities having 

been postponed or cancelled due to constantly changing COVID restrictions and guidelines. Planning 

for end of school activities is well underway. However, changing advice from NSW Health and the De-

partment of Education will guide the final organisation of many activities that students participate in over 

the final 5 weeks of term. Hopefully in the next week we will have more clarity on which activities can go 

ahead on site and off site. As soon as final details are organised the school will share information with 

families to allow as much time possible for planning and payments. The staff appreciate the patience of 

the students and community at this time. 

 

 

A BIG Thank You To our P&C for the New Stage 1 Readers 

On behalf of the Stage 1 teachers and students I would like to thank our wonderful P&C for funding ad-

ditional quality readers for all Year 1 and 2 classes to the value of $12 500. This has made sure that all 

Stage 1 classes have an expanded library of readers for both in school literacy learning and to support 

the Home Reading Program. This has been a fantastic investment and ensures that our students have 

the very best literacy resources available. Our P&C meets for the final time this term online next Tues-

day at 7pm. 

 

 

Parent/Carer requests for 2022 Class Placement 

The school is now moving into the planning process for 2022 classes. Extraordinary class placement 

requests for your child in 2022 must be in writing or emailed (addressed to the Principal) and submitted 

to the school office by Friday 26 November 2021. Please do not request specific teachers for your child 

as it is not always possible for the school to action this, nor is it appropriate to ask your child’s current 

class teacher to pass on a request for 2021 placement. Previous years’ requests for class placement 

that are still relevant must also be included for consideration in 2022 classes. 

 



Tell them from Me Parent Survey, Term 4 2021 

This Term, our school is again participating in the Partners in Learning parent survey, another part of 

the Tell Them from Me suite of surveys (student, teacher and parent surveys). The survey asks parents 

and carers questions about different factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and engage-

ment. 

Running this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s 

experience at school. These include: communication between parents/carers and staff, activities and 

practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's support of learning and behaviour. This valua-

ble feedback will help our school make practical improvements and inform directions for our school’s 

2021- ‘24 School Improvement Plan. 

The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers. The sur-

vey will typically take 15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. 

An E-News will be sent to all families next Monday 15th November with a link to respond and complete 

the survey. Participation in this survey is strongly encouraged for all families! 

 

Returning to Sans Souci PS in 2022 

Earlier this term a note was sent home to confirm whether or not existing K-5 students were returning to 

SSPS in 2022. Thanks to families that have already returned this information to school. A reminder note 

will be sent home to students who are yet to return this information. Please return the note by Friday No-

vember 19 to assist with school planning and staffing. 

 

Bring Your Own Device (BYOD) 2022 – Year 4 Transition Program  

Next Tuesday all Year 4 will participate in the Year 4 BYOD transition program. The students will be re-

quired to publish their cinquain poem ‘Life cycle of a T-shirt’ written in connection with their science unit 

‘Material World’. The students will be using the Explain Everything app on the Stage 2 classroom iPads 

to publish their poems. Year 4 students will use the many functions in the Explain Everything App to 

type, animate and record themselves reading their poem. Several expert Year 6 students will support the 

Year 4 students in using the Explain Everything app. Later in the day the students will be given the op-

portunity to present their published poems to their classmates. Stage 3 teachers are looking forward to 

welcoming the 2022 Year 5 students into next year’s SSPS Stage 3 BYOD program. 

Mrs Williamson  

Gifts for Staff 

At different stages of the school year families often show appreciation of school staff by the way of gifts. 
I would like to bring to your attention that school staff members must declare and or decline gifts over 
the value of $50 received from community members. In many cases gifts can be retained by the teach-
er or staff member if the individual contribution is less than $50 each. Please understand that there is 
no expectation for school employees to receive gifts from the community. 

 

School Hats -Reminder 

Please ensure that your child has a school hat with them each day. All students are required to wear 
hats when in the playground for lunch and fruit break. If your child has lost their school hat please pur-
chase one through Munch Monitor and it can be picked up from the canteen.  All uniform, bags, lunch 
box, water bottles and hats must have your child's name on them. 

 



Albert Cyril Raven  

On Remembrance Day, I brought my great grandfather’s war medals to show my class. He 

was Sgt. Albert Cyril Raven who was a bomber during the Second World War. He was a member of the 

Royal Air Force-111 Wing T Command and was awarded the 1939-45 Star, France and Germany Star, 

Defence Medal and War Medal (Mentioned in Dispatches). I feel very proud of my great grandfather who 

must have fought very bravely during World War ll. My family and I will always treasure these medals.  

Joaquin P 6T 

 
 Remembrance Day 

In 1997, Governor-General Sir William Deane issued a proclamation formally declaring 11 November to 

be Remembrance Day, urging all Australians to observe one-minute silence at 11.00am on 11 November 

each year, to remember those who died or suffered for Australia's cause in all wars and armed conflicts. 

Yesterday the school leaders conducted a Remembrance Day ceremony for all students via the school’s 

intercom system.  On 11 November at 11.00am, we paused to remember all of the men and women of 

the Australian Defence Force who have made the ultimate sacrifice. 



Year 6 BBQ Fundraiser  
 
On Friday 3rd December, Year 6 will be holding their second fundraiser for the year. 
Their BBQ lunch will be available for all students who wish to order a sausage sand-
wich and juice popper on the day. AN information note with an attached order form 
will be sent home to families on Monday. Money raised will go towards subsidising 
the cost for our Year 6 farewell dinner. With our Year 6 students having only a few 
weeks left of their time here at Sans Souci Public School they’ve nominated the day 
to also be a mufti day and encourage all their K-5 peers to ‘let their hair down” and 
come to school on the day with their hair looking at crazy as can be!   
 
 
2021 NSW All Schools Athletics Championships 

Registration for event closes at Mon 29 Nov 2021 10:00. 
Thu 09 Dec 2021 10:00 - Sun 12 Dec 2021 17:00 
Sydney Olympic Park Athletics Centre (SOPAC), Athletic Centre Edwin Flack Avenue, Sydney Olympic 
Park 
PLEASE NOTE - For athletes who attended primary school in year 6 who will be the age of 12 by the 

end of this year are also eligible. More information on eligibility, registration and selection can be found 

by following this link:  

https://www.nswathletics.org.au/events/117329/ 

First Nations Education 

First Nations Education is an important part of our curriculum at SSPS. It provides all students with the 

opportunity to develop positive relationships with others by appreciating and respecting diversity and 

gaining an understanding of cultural differences. This term, we are excited to announce that Mrs Lorraine 

McIntosh, an experienced First Nations teacher, has joined our staff and is working with our First Nation’s 

students two days a week. 

Mrs McIntosh will be working in the classroom, in partnership with the class teacher, to provide additional 

targeted literacy and numeracy support for students. The aim of the program is to assist our students ac-

ademically, provide positive role modelling and cultural support, as well as understanding within the tradi-

tional education system. At SSPS, we constantly strive to improve our First Nations students' outcomes 

and experiences and are excited by the possibilities of this program. 

https://www.google.com.au/maps/place/Athletic%20Centre%20Edwin%20Flack%20Avenue,%20Sydney%20Olympic%20Park/
https://www.google.com.au/maps/place/Athletic%20Centre%20Edwin%20Flack%20Avenue,%20Sydney%20Olympic%20Park/
https://www.nswathletics.org.au/events/117329/


Special Religious Education (SRE) and Special Ethics Education (SEE) 
 
Due to the current restrictions on mixing of cohorts the SRE  and SEE program will not recommence 
this year. I would like to acknowledge the volunteer SRE and Ethics teachers for their time and commit-
ment to SSPS this year. 
 
 
 

Ethics program at SSPS 
 
Unfortunately, our ethics program has finished for the year. On behalf of all our ethics teachers, I would 
like to thank all our students for their contribution during the classes we were able to have this year and 
would especially like to wish our year 6 students all the very best for the remainder of their time at 
SSPS and for their transition into high school next year! 
 
Volunteer ethics teachers needed at SSPS 
 
As our ethics program winds up for 2021, we will be saying goodbye to two of our ethics teachers – Mrs 
Kirstie Tunstall and Mrs Karly Farrell. I’d like to thank them for their outstanding commitment to teaching 
ethics to our students for the last three years. 
 
As our ethics program continues to grow each year, we would love for some new parents or carers to 
join us in delivering this program to our students. 
 
Ethics classes give our students the opportunity to discuss ethical issues with their peers, while devel-
oping important thinking, reasoning and discussion skills. 
 
Classes run for 30 minutes each Tuesday morning in two sessions: 9.30am - 10am (Years 3-6) and 
10.15am – 10.45am (Years K-2). No teaching experience is necessary; all training is free and provided 
online by Primary Ethics. All lessons are fully scripted and approved by the Department of Education, 
no lesson planning is required. 
 
Teaching ethics is a wonderfully rewarding way to get involved with the school – seeing our students 
grow and develop their critical reasoning skills throughout the year is one of many highlights! You will 
also be joining a friendly and supportive team (who are parents and grandparents of the school) and 
learn new skills in the process that can be applied in your home and work life. 
 
To find out more information about becoming an ethics teacher, you can either contact Carolyn Samsa 
(SPSS Ethics Coordinator) on 0417 060 583 or email carolynsamsa@gmail.com. Alternatively, you can 
find out more information about Primary Ethics or register your interest to teach on their website 
www.primaryethics.com.au. 
 
Wishing all our SSPS families a safe and happy end to the school year. 
 
Carolyn Samsa 
Ethics Coordinator, SSPS 







 





 















Kokoda track EV3 Challenge 

Stage 3 students have been studying PNG this term for their Geography unit. They investigated the his-
torical and military history of the Kokoda track and the brutal terrain. Their challenge was to build a track 
from various materials including the many features and obstacles such as river crossings, bridges, mud 
slicks and fallen trees. They next coded the EV3 ( all terrain vehicle ) to navigate along the track and 
through the obstacles.  




























